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Welcome to our 
August issue 
 

We would like 
this newsletter to 
reflect the 
interests of the 
members of the 
group.   
 

Please forward 
any suggestions 
you might have to 
a  member of the 
team by e-mail or 
telephone. 
 

Articles and 
information on 
Chaddesden are 
always 
appreciated. 

 
As this is the 50th 
issue of the 
magazine, we 
decided to make 
it a bumper 
colour issue of 
six pages.   

A big thank you 
to all those who 
have contributed 
to the magazine 
over the years. 

What will the next 
50 issues bring? 

This photograph, courtesy of Central 
England Co-operative Society 
shows the Wood Road/Chaddesden 
Lane store in 1938.   

It consisted of a grocery and a 
butchery section.  The manager was 
Mr Hallam, Marie Garnerôs uncle.  A 
selection of Marieôs memories are 
overleaf.  Who remembers the shop 
assistants names?   

In those days children could buy 
cigarettes for their parents.  Who 
would dare forget to give their 
mumôs check number!  

The photograph on the right 
shows the building as it is now.  
The building is part of the Central 
England Co-operative Funeral 
Service.  

Derby Co-operative Provident 
and Industrial Society, played a 
large role in the development of 
Chaddesden.  This ranged from 
shops to the mobile delivery vans 
that came round on a regular 
basis.  An article on the Co-op 
will be in a future issue. 

Editorial 

Thank you for your comments and responses,  weôve put a selection of these 
in this newsletter.  The piece about the Housing Inspector bought back 
memories for many who grew up in Chaddesden Council Houses.  In the days 
before mobile phones, children who lived in the semis, passed messages from 
their bedroom window by notes on sticks.  If you were more advanced, a 
pulley system was used with string and tin cans.   

It has been suggested that we include details of Chaddesden people in future 
issues, not necessarily the famous, but those people who were part of our 
lives as we grew up.  One suggestion was the park keeper who used to ring a 
bell before he locked the park gates.  Was his nickname Pinky?  Do you know 
his proper name?  Another suggestion was the local policeman, who used to 
clip you around the ears if he thought you were up to mischief.  

In this issue we refer to Mr Dowling, what about other headmasters and 
school teachers?  We all have our memories of that time and it would be good 
to share them. Jean, Sandra & Mary 
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   Memories of Chaddesden 
One of the groupôs founder members, Marie Garner, kindly agreed to be interviewed about her life in 

Chaddesden.  Below are some of her memories, can you add to them? 

Marieôs parentôs, Charles and Ethel, married on 26
th
 July 

1930.  Her father was the son of Mr & Mrs Harris of 
Highfield House, Chaddesden and her mother was the 
daughter of Mr & Mrs Hallam of Rose Dene, Wilmot 
Avenue, Chaddesden.   

Their wedding reception was held at Highfield House. For 
the first part of their married life they lived there, before 
moving to a new house that had been built at Stoney 
Flatts Crescent Chaddesden.   

Marie married Ken Garner in 1956, another of our founder 
members, and has remained in Chaddesden ever since.  
As a result her memories of Chaddesden go back many 
years. 

Her first recollection is from 1937 at Stoney Flatts Crescent, when she remembers sitting on the 
pavement watching Wood Road shops being built.  At that time Wood Road finished at Stoney 
Flatts Crescent. 

At this time deliveries were made by horse and cart, this included the Co-op bread man and the 
milkman Mr Lummas.  Milk was measured out from a churn on the back of the cart.  The horse 
used to enjoy his stop in Stoney Flatts. He munched on the privet hedge whilst the milk was 
given out.  This left a semi-circle cut out of the hedge.  Milk was delivered 7 days a week.  Mr 
Lummas didnôt deliver on Sunday.  It was delivered by two of his five daughters.  The coal 
deliveries gave Marie another task, she had to collect the horse manure for the roses. 

There were very few cars at this time, her grandfather used to come and visit by pony and trap.  
Her grandparents lived at Highfield House from 1925 to 1947 and had stables there for the 

ponies, a large orchard and an aviary. 

Marie went to Morley Road School when she was 5, although unofficially 
she went two weeks earlier with her neighbour Pat Carryer, but wasnôt 
allowed to stay.  As with many who attended, she remembers Mr Dowling 
and his dummy Joey well.  He used to go round the older classes each 
day with Joey and ask a times table question.  Joey used to point to the 
person who had to answer. 

Being war time you had to take your gas mask and practise air raid drills.  
If you were caught in the open you had to crouch down on the ground and 
cover your head.  Mr Dowling always said ñYou can live without your 
bottom but not your headò. At first you had slates with chalk, then when 
you moved up to the next class you were given crayons.  You had to 
provide your own box.  Most children took in a 50 cigarette box, a 
popular Christmas gift to their fathers. 

Living in Stoney Flatts Crescent at that time were some interesting 
characters.  For a while during the war, services were stopped at St Maryôs.  So Mr George 
Smith at No 6 held services in his front room on a Sunday. Mr John Hulland lived with his sister, 
Ethel, at No 10.  He worked for the Council and regularly used to drive a very large steam roller 
home.  Something all the children wanted to play on.  His daughter became a G.I. Bride and 
went to the USA after the war.   

Marie remembers the day the large water reservoir, on land where Maine Drive and the 
bungalows are now, froze over.  It was surrounded by wire.  Her uncle, Reg Harris, who was a 
special constable during the war, unlocked the gate and 20 to 30 people skated there. 

Thank you Marie for this and other memories, and to Peter for the photograph of Mr Dowling.   

 

ÉPeter Cholerton  


